
ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN BOSCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 19TH  2008 AT 1930 HOURS.  

Present;  Members; Mrs Susan Borrett - chairman; Mr Roger Paye; Mr Rob Kitson arrived much later; Mr Michael Miles .  Mr Michael Hewitt, District Councillor.  

Parishioners; Mr Bill Wasling, Mr & Mrs Hill, Mr Terence Turner; Mr Peter Smith and Mrs Goodenough .

Apologies.  Mrs Glynis Barnes and Mr Kevin Wren County & District Councillor.

Parishioners Matters of Concern. 

Mr Hill. Empty drink cans flung in the fields adjoining Newton Tony track. No effective remedy available. 

Mr Wasling. A junction between the pavement up from Wyndham Lane and the pavement alongside the A338 would involve steps, such was the gradient, and would be complicated by junction boxes and underground cabling.   

1. Minutes  PC Meeting held on January 15th 2008.   RP. Was the only member present at that meeting so he approved the Minutes.

2. Mr Terence Turner. P. RP. S. MM. Co-opted unanimously to the Parish Council.

3. Mr Roger Paye. Submitted his letter of resignation from the PC to take effect on 31st March 2008. 

4. Vacancies. One at the present. Two after the March meeting. Clerk; advertise on the notice boards and web site (include list of present councillors). 

5. District Councillor’s Report. MH. 1) Idmiston PC were proposing a Youth Club (Bourne Valley Youth Group) and a letter with details was passed to the PC.  Funding for two workers from the Church and WDC. Hoped APC members would join their working group. Agenda; March. 2) The introduction of the new Unitary Authority was confirmed, probably for 2009. The shape of things to come was forming. Planning might be done almost entirely by the officers. Vague promises of other powers and more money.   2 members were invited to a meeting with members and officers from WCC to hear more. Tuesday April 22nd. ‘One Council for Wiltshire’ The Cavell Room. Sarum College. 6.30 pm. SB would attend, another volunteer wanted. 

3) Discussion of plans for 4(?) supermarkets in Amesbury. 

6. Playground. Order placed with Playdale and deposit paid. There was a small amount of SWAG funds unclaimed and an application before February 25th might give us more funding for a child’s ‘Rocking Rider’. Clerk liaise with RK. Clerk to proceed with application for R2 money to pay for rest of project. Fence to be repaired with installation of new equipment.

7. ‘Whitley’ Lane. Discussion. Had there been a planning application for a ‘Whitley Lane’ with the original failed Stonehenge Scheme? MH said there had been but it was never more than a ‘suggestion’. It was very difficult to see where effective pressure for change could be brought to bear. 

Sorry - this info did not get to you at the meeting.  1) Meeting held on 13th February @ County Hall approved the diverting of Bridleway no. 29 (West of Byway 1. If Whitley Lane ever came about this would be the western link joining it to Solstice Park and Amesbury). 2.) No replies received to the emails and letters to the two agencies and four parish councils from whom we sought support. MH. The successful supermarket(s) might be persuaded to give money towards improved access to Solstice Park.

8. Boscombe Cemetery. Mr Paye had inspected the wall. The PC considered it was not in a dangerous condition. 

9. Bourne View. RP. Lengthsman and Mr Bowden had cleared the sight lines well back at the junction with the A338. Soon the lengthsman hoped to tackle the pot holes at the junction with a lasting filler.  

10. Resignation of the Clerk. Agenda; March. Agree his notice and starting date for his successor; advertisements; salary details; job specification; interview; etc. Mrs Goodenough had submitted her application following the notice given in the BVN. 

11. Accounts. February Accounts - see last page. The Clerk had hoped that GB would have been present to ‘tweak’ the February Accounts to show how she wanted the cheque which had not cleared, and the payment between meetings, shown. In her absence approval of the Accounts was deferred until the March meeting. The cheques were approved and signed. Mazars were appointed our auditors for the next five years and there was now a shorter deadline for the final approval of the Minutes. 
12. Planning. 

S2007/2186  Conservatory 2 Bishops Reach.

(The Clerk was adamant he had received this application having now seen a copy - however it had never come to the PC or been Minuted thereafter.) The application contravened the guidance approved in application S2004/4424 for Bishops Reach re ‘no further windows’. Though the application was made in September 2007 no decision appeared to have been made. Clerk, urgently, raise the Objections of the PC, on the grounds that it contravened S2004/4424 trespassing on the privacy of the properties it overlooked.    

S2008/0145 Porton Down. Industrial Style Storage Building. No comment or objections. 

S2008/75 Albion Mount. Bourne View. Conservatory. No comment or objection.

S2008/0169 1 Bishop’s Reach. Change of Use involving building of wall with access gate. PC unanimously objected on the grounds this was public land, part of the green space adjoining the A338 and parish church, and would involve building over the old footpath. If approved the new footpath would have a dark turn in it, which would probably need street lighting.

S2004/4424. Bishops Reach. Clerk; try again with SDC to see if there should have been a link between the footway in Wyndham Lane and that alongside the A338. 

13. Correspondence.  The Clerk drew attention to those letters that sought a reply or invited members to meetings; before putting them in the Circulations with the rest. They included, Para 5 ‘One Council for Wiltshire’; Rights of Way draft; Ramblers Association request; Briefing by Army 10th April; new laws about Parking; and a copy of a letter from Mr Batten, WCC, to Mr Key MP, setting out the changes WCC proposed to make along the A338 from Cholderton to Salisbury.    

14. Salisbury and South Wiltshire - Our Place in the Future. 12,400 new houses in the area. Circulated to all members before this meeting. Now confirmed the formal six weeks of consultations begin on 28th February 2008 and a ‘Core Strategy Preferred Options Consultation Draft.’ is coming to us soon with dates of public meetings/exhibitions. See www.salisbury.gov.uk/preferred-options .  

15. Copy for the BVN. Clerk. Notice of resignation of Mr Paye, the cooption of Mr Turner (with brief biographical information), outstanding & pending vacancies. List of present members with their details. The Idmiston PC Youth Club initiative.

16. Grounds Maintenance. Mr Bowden submitted a revised contract for the 2008/09 season. Agenda; March.

DONM   Tuesday 18th March   2008.   7.30pm.    Boscombe Social Club. 
=========================================================================
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final draft

Tom Ridout.


